

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you are aware, Year 11 GCSE examinations are drawing to a close with many subjects having had all papers examined.

With this in mind, the last day that all pupils will be expected to be in attendance is **Wednesday 14**th **June**. From 15th June pupils should only come in for their remaining examinations or specific revision sessions they are invited to.

Pupils should sign out of the building when not in an exam or a revision session. Where pupils are expected at revision sessions their attendance will be compulsory, and pupils are expected to fully adhere to all aspects of the school behaviour and uniform policy. Prom invitations will be withdrawn for any pupils failing to uphold standards of behaviour. Students are again reminded that future references for college, university and work places are all reliant on their behaviour and conduct right up until the end of their time at Leesbrook.

Revision sessions are as follows:

Thursday 15th June 11 – 1pm Science Key targeted students

Thursday 15th June 1.30 – 3pm Geography Key targeted students

If you have any questions or queries, please contact myself or Becky Dean our Examinations Officer in the first instance:

paul.jones@oasisleesbrook.org becky.dean@oasisleesbrook.org

We will hold a leavers assembly following the Science exam on Friday 16thth June. This will provide an opportunity for pupils to say goodbye to staff and, as is traditional for school leavers, to also sign each other's shirts. Beyond this, only the remaining exams are: Geography

Friday 16th

June PM

Product Design Monday 19th June AM

Students should hand in their **ipad and charger** following the date of their last exam in line with the Home/ School IPad agreement.

Once all examinations are completed, we look forward to celebrating with Year 11 at Prom on 21st June, and of course welcoming pupils back into school to collect their GCSE results on 24th August.

In addition, we will welcome all of Year 11 back in the Autumn term of 2022 to celebrate their GCSE results and receive their certificates. Details of this event will be shared next academic year.

Yours faithfully,

Paul Jones

Head of School

Principal - Sarah Livesey

Oasis Academy Leesbrook Roxbury Avenue, Oldham OL4 5JE

Tel: 0161 290 4000 www.oasisacademyleesbrook.org

